
 

 
                                                           

 
 
 
 
 
Co-Chairs: Christy Wallingham, Ann Sisak 

Minutes: Christy Wallingham 

Present: Christine Nicolaides, Christy Wallingham, Ann Sisak, Ross Gibson, Trish Gibson, Bob Ellis, Andrea Moore, Paul Fox, Anna Ricketts, Robin Patchev, Billy Dhillon, Sue Zdero 

 

October 13, 2020 7 – 8 pm.   
 

M.S. Teams Virtual Meeting 

                

 

 

 

Item No. Agenda Item Person Summary  Actions/Motions 

     

1.1 Welcome and 

Introductions 

All • Everyone introduced themselves. Everyone is happy to be 

a part of the School Community and School Council this 

year.  This will be the first Council meeting for Christine 

Nicholaides this year and her last at Saltfleet. She will 

greatly miss the Saltfleet Community.   

Update 

 

 

1.2  Virtual Meeting 

Protocols 

Ann & 

Christy  
• Video off and on mute during the meeting.  This assists 

with bandwidth and sound quality.  

• If there is a big discussion, raise your “virtual” hand if 

you have questions/comments and you will be called to 

speak.  Otherwise, feel free to go off mute and speak at 

any time if there aren’t any major interruptions that make 

it difficult for members to follow the discussion.  

• Cameras can be turned on while speaking, if you wish. 

Update 

1.3 Approval of Agenda All • Approved Approved 

1.4 Approval of Previous 

Minutes 

All • No minutes to approve 

 

n/a 



1.5 Establish School 

Council Membership 

All • New Council membership: Christy Wallingham, Ann 

Sisak, Billy Dhillon, Bob Ellis, Robyn Pachev, Kara 

McCaughen, Ross Gibson, Trish Gibson, Anna Ricketts, 

Sue Zdero.  

• 10 out of 15 membership positions filled. 

• Nomination forms to be sent to those who were not 

received.   

Approved 

1.6  Establish School 

Council Positions 

All • Co-Chair – Christy Wallingham & Ann Sisak 

• Secretary – Kara McCaughen 

Approved 

     

2.1 HWDSB 

Correspondence 

All • Please subscribe to HWDSB & Saltfleet District High 

School to receive updates.  

Update 

     

3.1 Principal’s Report Christine • Saltfleet’s COVID climate:  Christine is sad because 

Saltfleet has become a place of learning only. Due to 

COVID there is a very different climate.  No student 

parliament, no sports teams etc.  Hopefully a student 

parliament will be formed eventually, and things will 

change.  There are only approx. 50 kids showing for study 

hall.  It is so quiet.   

• Rotations have occurred:  Now students are now 

attending class face to face for their period 2 class. 

• Switching from remote to class learning or vise versa: 

There have been inquiries from parents to switch from 

remote to in person learning.  You can only do so at the 

beginning of each rotation.  You just contact the school 

right before the rotation.  Students can switch from in 

class learning to remote at any point in time.  Emails can 

be sent to the to the Principal, VPs or Guidance 

Counsellors.  

• The Track Field is completed: Due to the old field, 

Saltfleet hasn’t had a game on the field in approx. 10 

years – It is unfortunate that they can’t have a Home 

Coming event to celebrate the new field this year.  They 

will have to wait most likely for next year to celebrate.  – 

Field and track are open in the day for students to use, but 

it is locked at night so it doesn’t get vandalized.   – Kids 

are encouraged to us the track for fitness in the day.  – 

Update 



Saltfleet is the host school for Special Olympics. They are 

excited to host again once COVID is over.   

• Construction: The roof has been replaced at Satltfeet.  

The air conditioning unit is also being repaired. 

Construction is also happening across the street which is 

great, because it will bring new students to Saltfleet with 

the new housing.  

• Preliminary report cards:  Will go out late this week or 

early next week.  Reports are a little late, because 

everything is a challenge due to COVID.   

• Grad: Grade 12 grad was cancelled in June.  Saltfleet was 

going to have a graduation this fall.  However, it was 

cancelled also.  Before Christine leaves, she would like to 

get the grad portfolio out and arrange or a curb side pick 

up.   Details are still being worked out.  

• Admin change: New VPs.  Paul Fox and Andrea Moore.  

They are phenomenal and have been working very hard.   

• Christine’s last Day: On Nov 2nd Christine is leaving and 

new Principal Marco Barzetti from Churchill is coming.  

• T-Shirts for Grade 9s: T-shirts were made for grade 9s. 

Given out class by class. “Taken by Storm” screened on 

them.  Student’s seemed pleased.  Saltfleet is trying to be 

creative in this new climate to make students feel 

welcome.  

3.2 Student Parliament 

Report 

 • No report 

• No student parliament to date 

• Will stay as a standing item in case a parliament is formed 

and/or there is a student wishing to report.   

Update  

     

4.1  Establish meetings for 

2020 – 2021 year 

 • Will review with new Principal Marco Barzetti once he 

arrives 

• Next meeting will be held on Tuesday November 24th at 7 

p.m. to allow Mr. Barzetti some time to get settled.  

Update 

 Next Meeting   Tuesday Nov 24th.    

 


